Brimley Area Schools

7134 S. M-221 Brimley, MI 49715

Elementary High School Business Office Phone 906-248-3217 906-248-3218 906-248-3219

Fax 906-248-5594 906-248-5339 906-248-3220

November 19, 2020

RE: Update

Dear Brimley Area Schools Family:

I trust this letter finds you and your families well as we continue to navigate this very different, and at times, unpredictable school year. I would like to take this opportunity to update you on our plans for the next few weeks.

As you are aware, the Director of the Michigan Department of Health and Human Services required all 9-12 high schools in the state to move to remote learning. This began on Wednesday, November 18th and will continue through December 8th. Our district already made the move to remote learning and had plans to return all students on November 30th to in-person instruction. Unfortunately, that plan will need to change.

Based on the continued rise in cases of COVID-19 throughout the county, that is termed community spread by the health department, Brimley Area Schools will continue to keep all students K-12 on remote learning. We hope to be able to bring all students back for in-person instruction on December 9th.

We will continue to deliver food and resources during the time we are on remote learning. If you would like to be placed on the food delivery list, please call the central office, or email Mrs. Tremblay at: dtremblay@eupschools.org.

I know this is not the most ideal way to educate our students, and trust me, we would much rather have your children at school to assist them with their learning. However, in the interest of safety for all in our communities, including our school community, we must continue remote learning until December 8th with the hope of a return on December 9th.

Thank you for all you are doing to assist your children as they learn remotely. Thank you for your patience as we work together through this school year. If you have any questions or concerns, please feel free to contact me at your earliest convenience.

Have a happy and safe Thanksgiving with your family.

Respectfully,

Brian Reattoir, Ed.S. Superintendent